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DECISION NOTICE 
 

Southern Area Licensing Sub-Committee 
 

Meeting held on 5th October 2017, in respect of a Review of a Premises Licence 
for the Queens Arms, Ivy Street, Salisbury, SP1 2AY 

 
 
The Southern Area Licensing Sub-Committee having considered the review has 
resolved to add the following conditions to the Premises Licence: 
 

1. The provisions of the Live Music Act 2012 be dis-applied to this premises 
with the juke box to be permitted as incidental background music only. 
 

2. That both live and recorded amplified music be removed from the premises 
licence. 
 

3. CCTV cameras to be installed inside of the premises (subject to planning 
consent). Recordings to be kept for a minimum of 28 days and made 
available to Officers on request. 
 

4. Outside area to the front and side of the premises to be checked hourly 
between the hours of 8pm and closing. Any patrons using these areas 
either be moved on away from the premises, or asked to use the 
designated smoking shelter. Written records of all checks to be recorded 
and made available to local authority Officers on request. 
 

5. No glasses or drinks permitted outside. Smoking to be restricted to the 
designated smoking area in the court yard. 
 
 
 

6. Noise levels will be controlled by the Designated Premises Supervisor (or 
Nominee) at all times. 
 

7. Noise Management Plan to be reviewed and updated. Any changes to be 
agreed in writing with the Licensing Authority and Wiltshire Council Public 
Protection. 

 
 
Reasons: 
 
The Sub-Committee have considered the relevant provisions of the Licensing Act 
2003 (in particular Sections 4 and 18); the guidance issued under Section 182 of 
the Act and the licensing policy of Wiltshire Council. 
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The Sub-Committee have considered the written evidence presented in the 
agenda, together with the oral evidence given at the hearing from 
 
 
Appeals 
  
All parties have the right to appeal to the Magistrates Court within 21 days of this 
decision. A Responsible Authority or interested party has the right to request the Local 
Authority to review the licence. Such an application may be made at any time, but it is in 
the discretion of the Local Authority to hold the review, and a review will not normally be 
held within the first twelve months of a licence, save for the most compelling reasons. 
 
 
 
 


